
Friday Newsletter             

Friday 1st December 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas!  
Christmas celebrations have begun at Springwell Village; the tree and decorations are up, carols are 

being sung and year 2 have kicked off Christmas with a snowtubing trip to Silksworth Sports Centre 

this afternoon, where they will be visiting Santa and warming up with hot chocolate. Photos to 

follow on Facebook.  

 

Dance and Wellbeing Clubs Cancelled Tuesday 5th December 

A reminder that Dance club and Wellbeing club are cancelled next Tuesday, 5th December, due to the 

Christmas Fayre.  Wrap Around Care will run as normal. 

 

 

 

Christmas Performances- Photographs and Videos 

We are looking forward to our Christmas performances and to having parents and carers in to see how 

hard the children have been working (and how much fun they’ve been having!) to prepare. 

Please remember not to take photographs or videos during the performances. We will always give an 

opportunity at the end of the performance for you to take a picture of your child/ children in their 

costumes.  

Thank you for your support! 

 

 

Christmas Fayre Tuesday 5th December 

We are looking forward to our Christmas Fayre on Tuesday 5th December, which is being organised by 

Mrs Langley and the Friends of Springwell Village. 



Please use all three entrances to prevent congestion in the main entrance; these will be the year 2 

and 4 drop off and pick up door which opens on to the staff car park; the main school entrance and 

the hall door on the key stage 1 yard. 

 

Wraparound Care Arrangements Tuesday 5th December (Christmas Fayre) 

After school club/ wraparound care children will be collected from the Year 1 / Reception classroom 

exits on the KS1 yard on the day of the fayre.  

 

Santa dash 8.12.23  

This year we are taking part in the Santa Dash 2023. This is an annual event that lots of schools around 

Sunderland take part in. The aim of the event is to have children enjoy being active and give them a 

memorable shared experience. On the day, children will be taken outside with their year group to 

chase after Santa. Children can wear festive headwear such as Santa hats and reindeer antler to wear 

when they complete the dash. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Mentions! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Teachers Awards 

This week’s Head Teacher awards go to Harper-Leigh Morley for being an excellent role 

model and Junior Quinn for being kind to others and working hard! 

Great work Harper-Leigh and Junior! 

Year group Names 

Year 1 Lyla Flintoft and Nayssen Evans 

Year 2 Karlton Kay and Aria Brunskill 

Year 3 Harry Graham and Charlie Ridley 

Year 4 Marley Brady and Olly Diamond 

Year 5 Sienna Robertson and Mollie Taylor 

Year 6 Daisy Harris and Maximus Nelson 



 

  

Lunchtime Awards 

This week’s lunchtime awards go to Junior Quinn (double mentions for Junior this week!) 

and Isla Forrester for good manners and being helpful in the dining hall! 

Well done Junior and Isla! 

 

 

Wishing you a festive weekend! 

Miss Parrish   

Head Teacher 

 

 

Autumn Key Dates 

 

Date Event Year Group 

05.12.23 Christmas Fayre – 3.30pm Whole School 

11.12.23 EYFS Christmas Performance – 9.30am and 2.00pm Nursery/Reception 

12.12.23 Year 5/6 Christmas Performance – 9.30am and 2.00pm 
performances 

Year 5 and 6 

13.12.23 Year 3/4 Christmas Performance – 9.30am and 2.00pm 
performances 

Year 3 and 4 

14.12.23 Year 1/2 Christmas Performance – 9.30am and 2.00pm 
performances 

Year 1 and 2 

15.12.23 Christmas Lunch Whole School 

15.12.23 EYFS Christmas Party   Nursery and 
Reception 

18.12.23 Year 1/2 Christmas Party  Year 1 and 2 

19.12.23 Year 3/4 Christmas Party  Year 3 and 4 

20.12.23 Year 5/6 Christmas Party  Year 5 and 6 

21.12.23 CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS – SCHOOL CLOSED Whole School 

 
 
 
 
A Blue Christmas Service at Springwell Village Methodist Church 
 



Reverend Matt has asked us to share the details of their A Blue Christmas service, which will 
be held on Thursday 21st December, at 7pm, at Springwell Village Methodist Church. 
 
 

 


